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Thursday 28th September 2023 

 

 

 

Dear Parent / Carer, 

Hackney Council Cabinet Meeting about the Proposed Closure of De Beauvoir Primary School  

On Monday evening Hackney Council held a cabinet meeting with a focus on the School Estate Strategy. 

During the meeting, the council agreed that they will be proceeding from informal to formal consultation 

for the permanent closure of De Beauvoir, Randal Cremer, Colvestone and Baden Powell primary schools.  

The outcome of the next, formal, stage of the process is due to complete in December. At this point the 

council will announce whether the schools involved will close permanently in July 2024. 

This is difficult news for all of us. Please do not hesitate to contact me if you would like any advice or 

support for your child or yourself at this time. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Rebecca Mackenzie 

Headteacher 
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